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National Simultaneous Storytime
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Rooms 1, 2 and 3 joined over 1,297,825 
participants, from over 14,469 locations in the 
biggest National Simultaneous Storytime ever, 
reading Whitney and Britney Chicken Divas, 
written and illustrated by Lucinda Gifford.
National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) is held annually by the 
Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA). Every year 
a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author 
and illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, schools, pre-
schools, childcare centres, family homes, bookshops and many 
other places around the country. Now in its 20th successful year, 
it is a colourful, vibrant, fun event that aims to promote the value 
of reading and literacy, using an Australian children’s book that 
explores age-appropriate themes, and addresses key learning 
areas of the National Curriculum for Foundation to Year 6.



Thank goodness we have been able to get back 
to normal, or very close, much sooner than we 
first thought.  We are continuing to use protocols 
at school that ensure we are maintaining the best 
possible cleaning regime and steps to minimise 
the spread of germs.  
We are now offering our normal school program and working 
hard to ensure familiar routines are re-established.  Once again I 
would like to thank everyone for the support we have received 
and continue to receive in ensuring we minimise the impact on 
our students and their learning.    

Classes are continuing to use mindful strategies to calm students 
and assist them to focus on the task at hand.  These are great 
strategies to use at home and the Smiling Mind and Headspace 
apps and websites have plenty of appropriate ideas for children 
and adults to try.   

Whilst a little later this year than normal we have loaded our 
Annual Report for 2019 onto our website.  This document 
includes student performance data we have collected and analysed 
to check our performance as a school and to direct future 
planning.  Many of the recommendations are currently being 
implemented.  

It is pleasing to report that once again in all areas tested 
by NAPLAN in 2019, Numeracy, Reading, Grammar and 
Punctuation, Writing and Spelling both our Year 3 and Year 5 
students have out-performed students in like schools.  Also 
included in the report is information on enrolments and school 
attendance.  We have seen an increase in enrolments in 2020 but 
we need to improve our attendance figures.

 

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 

upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate.

PRE PRIMARY
PP1	 Brocklan, Zaniah
PP2 	 Charlie, Mia
PP3 	 Emily, Hugo

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Eva, Hunter
Room 2 	 Ally, Hannah
Room 3 	 Chloe, Zaylan

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Emerson 
Room 6	 Brooklyn, Maggie

YEAR 3
Room 17	 Quade
Room 7	 Lily

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Jade, Lucas
Room 12	 Natalia, Maja

YEAR 5
Room 13	 Briella, Jacob 
Room 19	 Kayarni

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Charlotte 
Room 19	 Payton
Room 21	 Ava, Joshua

HATS! HATS! HATS!
Please be aware that Adam Road Primary has a hat policy that 
states students must wear a hat at recess, lunch and during Physical 
Education lessons all year round.  

Since returning this Term many students are without hats and as 
such cannot play on the playground or oval.  Please check with 
your child and send them with a wide brim hat.  

Hats are available for purchase from the uniform shop for $15.  
The uniform shop is open on Tuesday morning (access via the 
basketball court).

2021 ENROLMENTS 
ARE NOW OPEN

If your child is starting Kindergarten in 2021 (born between 1 July 
2016 and 30 June 2017) or if they’re changing schools to Adam 
Road Primary School (enrolling in Years PP to 6), applications 
for enrolments are now being taken at the school office. Please 
present at the time of application; your child’s birth certificate and 
your child’s Immunisation History Statement (visit the Department 
of Health for instructions on how to obtain this statement). 

CLOSING DATE FOR ALL ENROLMENTS IS FRIDAY 24 JULY.



 

A message from Rhiannon  
It has been so nice seeing all our OSHClub families again and welcoming you back to our fabulous service! 
Can we ask that all children have a water bottle and hat in their bag for school and at OSHClub, we cannot use 
the drink fountains yet or give out spare hats meaning your child might be missing out on playing in the 
sunshine!  
Family Feedback Needed!!! 
If you have any suggestions or feedback, please let us know! We want this service to represent our amazing 
families with the things they want their children to enjoy and achieve. How can we make this service better for 
you or your child? 
OSHClub News 
New Community Project! 
We have partnered with Good Sammy in Bunbury to do a donation drive! We want to get our kids 
inspired to think of others by going through and donating things they no longer need or want. Donation 
bags need to be returned by Friday 29 May ready for pick up! 
 
This week we have been making lanterns for a special holiday that one of our lovely OSHClub 
families celebrate at home, Winter Solstice. Once we have finished our lanterns, we will light a candle 
(a battery-operated candle) and make a wish for ourselves and a wish for the world.  
We have loved playing outside in the centre circle this week with dramatic kings and queens games, 
handball, skipping, soccer and so much more.  
 

 

 

 

A message from Rhiannon  
It has been so nice seeing all our OSHClub families again and welcoming you back to our fabulous service! 
Can we ask that all children have a water bottle and hat in their bag for school and at OSHClub, we cannot use 
the drink fountains yet or give out spare hats meaning your child might be missing out on playing in the 
sunshine!  
Family Feedback Needed!!! 
If you have any suggestions or feedback, please let us know! We want this service to represent our amazing 
families with the things they want their children to enjoy and achieve. How can we make this service better for 
you or your child? 
OSHClub News 
New Community Project! 
We have partnered with Good Sammy in Bunbury to do a donation drive! We want to get our kids 
inspired to think of others by going through and donating things they no longer need or want. Donation 
bags need to be returned by Friday 29 May ready for pick up! 
 
This week we have been making lanterns for a special holiday that one of our lovely OSHClub 
families celebrate at home, Winter Solstice. Once we have finished our lanterns, we will light a candle 
(a battery-operated candle) and make a wish for ourselves and a wish for the world.  
We have loved playing outside in the centre circle this week with dramatic kings and queens games, 
handball, skipping, soccer and so much more.  
 

 

 

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
4

Tolerance Resilience Respect Endeavour Responsibility

Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Accounts: 1300 395 735  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au all 
bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at 
the program. 


